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SCHOOL RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all 
people. 

I can respect all 
property. 

I can be in the right 
place. 

Principal’s Report 
Ready Set Kinder 
Students of Ready Set Kinder completed their first 
session at Hay Public School last week.  Ready Set 
Kinder provides an early learning program that will 
support students’ transition into Hay Public School at the 
beginning of 2018.  This program is funded by the school 
in order to ensure that every child commencing 
Kindergarten at Hay Public School is provided with a 
quality and extended prior to school educational 
program.  Throughout the remainder of this year Mrs 
Houston and Mrs Wall will implement the Ready Set 
Kinder program. 
NAPLAN  
NAPLAN is moving online and our school will be 
participating in a school readiness test in the second half 
of Term 3. This means NAPLAN will be moving from the 
current paper based tests to computer-based 
assessments. The transition to NAPLAN online will 
commence from 2018. NAPLAN Online will provide 
better assessment, more precise results and faster 
turnaround of information. The assessments can run 
through a real-time internet connection or onscreen 
without an internet connection. NAPLAN Online 
features tailored testing which gives students questions 
that are more suited to their ability – resulting in better 
assessment and more precise results.  
Working with Children Check 
The Department of Education has a new policy that 
affects volunteers who come and work in our school.  
The policy states that all volunteers must have a working 
with children check number and provide 100 points of 
identification.  Our procedures for volunteers are as 

follows: 
 All volunteers must sign in at the front office when 

they are on school grounds 
 All volunteers must obtain a working with children 

check number and provide the front office staff at 
school with their clearance number (volunteers do 
not have to pay for this) 

 All volunteers must provide the front office staff at 
school with 100 points of identification 

 Any volunteer must be pre-arranged by the class 
teacher and approved by the Principal after the 
clearance number is obtained along with 100 
points of identification 

Information on obtaining a number can be found at this 
web address: https://www.kidsguardian.nsw.gov.au/ child-
safe-organisations/working-withchildren-check 
UNSW Science Competition 
We have received some outstanding results in the 
recently held University of NSW Science Competition.  
With eighteen entries this year, seven certificates of 
special mention were awarded.  These include: 
Distinction – Emily Caughey (Yr 3), Jim Houston (Yr 4), 
Bailey Caughey (Yr 5), Luke Nevinson (Yr 6); Credit – 
Lucy Shea (Yr 5), Will Simpson (Yr 6), and Oliver Gaston 
(Yr 6).  Science certificates will be awarded at assembly 
on 18th August.  Well done to all students who 
participated. 
Have a great week! 
 
Carol Oataway 
Principal 

K-6 

Assembly 

18th August 

12.30 

School Hall 

All Welcome Ready, Set, Kinder  -  Teddy Bears’ Picnic 
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Jelly Bean Cup 
Congratulations to the Kindergarten and Stage 1 children 
who participated in the Jelly Bean Cup. All the children 
showed great sportsmanship and tried their best all day. 
Thank you to all parents, grandparents and friends for their 
help on the day. Congratulations goes to Cobb for being 
the winner of the Jelly Bean Cup. 

Students are really enjoying their Jump Rope for Heart 
challenge by skipping to music each day.  As well as helping 
the kids with their skipping tricks and tips, our job is to 
educate them about the importance of being healthy. 
Watch this video for some great ideas on how to reduce 
sugar in your child’s lunchbox by 13 teaspoons!  
Well done to those kids who are gaining sponsors! 51 
students have registered online with a total of $5016 raised 
so far. An amazing effort! 
www.heartfoundation.org.au/jump-rope-for-heart  
Deniliquin District Athletics Carnival 
The District Athletics Carnival will be held this Friday 11th 
August at the Deni Rams Oval, Hardinge St, Deniliquin, 
commencing at 9.30am. Our team of 42 is:- 
Boys:- Jim Houston, Nate Clarke, Jack Headon, Bailey 
Caughey, Lachlan Clarke, Daniel Stewart, Cohen Clavel, 
Dan Jamieson, Dillon Green, Seth Gray, Ashton Green, 
Kirby Pingiaro, Jacob Lund, Rhys Wall, Austin Clavel, Joseph 
O’Keeffe, Paul Vula, Will Simpson, Lorenz Rickus. 
Girls:- Isobella Murray, Johlee Masters, Mackenzie Dawson, 
Lucy Shea, Janee Davies, Ayesha Headon, Matilda Nisbet, 
Bonnie Matthews, Charli Giddins, Sienna Lund, Emily Cai, 
Emily Caughey, Karly Fisher, Ashlee Morris, Darci Masters, 
Skye Lilburne, Sila Vula, Joyce Hussain, Holly Ashcroft, 
Holly Gash, Larissa Sorensen, Stevie Harris and Emma 
Johnston. 
Permission notes and raffle tickets were issued last week 
and MUST be returned tomorrow. 
Mrs Houston, Mrs Simpson and Miss Hicks will supervise 
our team. 
Spikes are permitted, but not for the 800m events. 
Deniliquin District Relay Teams 
Junior Girls:- 
Johlee Masters, Isobella Murray, Karly Fisher, Sienna Lund. 
Reserve- Emily Cai 
Junior Boys:- 
Jim Houston, Nate Clark, Kirby Pingiaro, Cohen Clavel. 
Reserve- Jacob Lund 
Senior Girls:- 

Darci Masters, Skye Lilburne, Lucy Shea, Janee Davies. 

Reserve – Ayesha Headon 
Senior Boys:- 

Daniel Stewart, Lachlan Clark, Rhys Wall, Jack Headon. 

Reserve - Joseph O’Keeffe 

Stage 2/3 Sport 
Stage 2/3 sport will focus on athletics training this Thursday 

at 2.00pm, in preparation for the District Athletics Carnival  

Pulse Youth Group Reminder 
No Youth Group Friday 11th August. 

Rock Hike Saturday 12th August for those who 
have returned notes.  

Meet @ Hay Baptist Church - 6.45am. Enquiries 
to Ruth 0428 437 779. 
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Girls’ Soccer Knockout 

Our girls will play Parkview Public in Leeton at a date to be 

determined. 
The team:- Ayesha Headon, Skye Lilburne, Darci Masters, 
Katie Howard, Emma Johnston, Janee Davies, Olivia 
Huggins, Caroline Hussain, Lainey Harman-Biggs, Jayde 
Shea, Mackenzie Dawson, Lucy Shea and Jess McGuirk. 
Trent  Barrett Shield 
Our Stage 2 rugby league and leaguetag teams will travel to 
Griffith on Thursday 17th August, under the supervision of 
Mrs Houston and Miss Jamieson. Boys will be required to 
wear a mouthguard and headgear and it is recommended 
that all students wear football boots. More information will 
follow with the permission note. 
Our teams are:- 
Boys (2 teams) 
Andrew Darlow, Max Mijok, Jackson McClure,Jay Lewis, 
Alex Shea, Tyson Blayden, Richard Dally, Seth Gray, Jim 
Houston, Kirby Pingiaro, Ben Clark, Lorenz Rickus, Nate 
Clark, Kristian Miller, Dyon Hutchison, Oliver Liddington-
Denehey and Jacob Lund. 
Girls (2 teams) 
Holly Ashcroft, JJ Masters, Larissa Sorensen, Emily Cai, Sila 
Vula, Sienna Lund, Isobella Murray, Chrissy Murray, Molly 
Curtis, Karly Fisher, Amelia Everett, Kieya Carter, Claire 
Lauer, Emily Caughey, Jorja Mallard and Savannah Mohr. 
2 Hay FM 
Thanks to Jack Headon and Darci Masters for presenting 
our sports report on 2 Hay FM last Friday. 

 

Coming Events/ Sporting Dates 

10th Aug  P & C Meeting  2pm 

11th Aug  District Athletics 

15th Aug  School Photos 

  Full winter uniform 

16th Aug  UNSW Maths 

17th Aug  Trent Barrett Shield—Griffith 

21st Aug  Public Speaking—School finals 

22nd Aug Book Week Parade 

25th Aug  CWA Public Speaking   
  Competition 

29th Aug  Stage 2 Excursion to  

  Lake Mungo & Swan Hill 

4th Sept  NAPLAN Testing 

1st Sept  Riverina Athletics– Albury 

12th Sept Kindergarten Excursion 

13th Sept Stage 1 Excursion 

14th Sept Jump Rope for Heart Jump Off  
  Day 

  P&C Meeting 2pm 

Athletics  
Carnival 
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Canteen List  
available on 

website 

Canteen Birthday Cup 
Cake Orders $25.00 

FREE  SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC 
AT  THE  HAY 

COMMUNITY HEALTH  CENTRE 

PH: 1800 450 046  
0-18yrs– bring Medicare Card

HPS Payment Coupon 
Once a year  payment Covers fees and 

Performances 

Name:_________________________ 

Total Payment $_______________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office 
or by Parents Online Payments on website 

SCHOOL EXCURSIONS  

KINDER               (Tuesday 12th September ) 

Altina Wildlife Park  $40.00 

STAGE 1           (Wednesday 13th September ) 

Griffith Regional Theatre  $40.00 

STAGE 2       (Tues 29th to Wed 30th August ) 

Lake Mungo & Swan Hill  $150.00 

Canberra $450.00 

Students have been invoiced. 
Parents are encouraged to begin making regular 

payments via front office or Parent Online 
Payment portal. 

STAGE 3        (Tues 17th Oct to Fri  20th Oct) 

PARENT ONLINE PAYMENT (POP)  

Did you know that you can make payments to your 
child’s school online? 

We have launched a new online payment portal linked to your 
school’s website to make it easier for you to pay for school related 
payments. This is a secure payment page hosted by Westpac which 
enables parents to pay online by using either VISA, MasterCard or 
debit card..  

What expenses can be paid online? 
Voluntary School Contributions 

Subject Contributions 

Excursions 

Sport 

Creative and Practical Arts 

Sales to Students 

Other 

When? 
This payment method is available now. 

How? 
Log onto School site at www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au Click on 
“Make a Payment” and follow the prompts to make a payment via Visa 
or MasterCard. 

NO DIRECT ONLINE DEPOSITS NOW ACCEPTED. 

CWA Public Speaking Competition 
Will be held on Friday 25th August at the Hay 
Park Community Building. There will be a Stage 2 
competition  and a Stage 3 competition with two 
students from each stage invited to participate in 
the CWA final. 
The school finals will be held on Monday 21st 
August, in the school hall. Each class will have 5 
to 6 school finalists. Class speeches will be 
presented on Thursday  17th and Friday 18th 
August. 
Speeches can be written in class and at home. 
Please have them ready by the 17th August, 
unless otherwise directed by your child’s 
classroom teacher. 
All students in Stage 2 and 3 have received a note 
regarding topics and time limits. If you have any 
questions please  contact your child’s classroom 
teacher. 
Fleur Cullenward. 


